draw in full the benefits of participating in the multilateral trading system. I have been very encouraged by recent contacts with the IMF and the World Bank in that regard.

This Round is about development and we will only achieve the objective of trade and development, if there are benefits for all. Riding on the Round are the hopes and expectations of millions of people around the world for a brighter future. We must not fail them.

Consider also the state of the world economy. In 2001, for the first time in two decades, the volume of trade contracted by 1 percent. Last year, although trade flows expanded by 2.5 percent, this was still well below the average trade expansion in the 1990s of around 6.5 percent per year. The outlook for the world economy remains uncertain and, despite some encouraging recent signs, we are not yet fully on the road to sustainable recovery. A strong message from this meeting that Ministers are determined to promote growth through trade will give a much needed injection of confidence.

We face a choice here in Cancun: either we continue to strengthen the multilateral trading system and the world economy; or we flounder and add to the prevailing uncertainties. The eyes of the world are on this Conference and people will judge us by the choice we make. There is only one possible answer: we have to deliver on the first choice. And we must do so, not simply because we have a commitment to meet a deadline, but because anything less would delay the chance for our peoples to change their lives for the better. This would be unacceptable to us and, most importantly, to them.

Let us not however be under any illusion. Reconciling the interests of 146 Members plus other participants is necessarily a delicate and complex exercise. In the next few days, the hours will be long, the work arduous and difficult. The challenge is tough but not insurmountable. Thanks to your Ambassadors in Geneva, who have worked very hard and engaged constructively, there has been progress in our negotiations. We have not solved all problems. Indeed we all know that differences persist in various areas. Nevertheless the Geneva process has brought into clearer focus the decisions and guidance that Ministers are committed to provide under the Doha mandate.

If the Cancún Ministerial is to help create a positive climate in which to finish this Round successfully and on time, it needs to produce a balanced outcome. Over the next few days you will, of course, continue to pursue your national interests as you see them. That is what you are here for. But I would ask you to also bear in mind that that your interests cannot be achieved unless we have an outcome that can offer something to all.

The wide diversity of interests represented here, together with the need to make progress across all fronts, means that all participants should be prepared to work in a spirit of flexibility and understanding. The progress that we make in the days ahead will depend on the willingness of each Minister present here to lead the way by engaging in a process of give and take. Putting together the right package, and advancing your national interests, requires compromises from all in the common interest of moving the DDA positively forward.

Let us also remember that we all share a vital interest in strengthening the rules-based multilateral trading system. In an increasingly integrated world, the WTO remains the unique forum for global trade rule-making and liberalization.

In the future, when the world looks back on Cancun, I hope it will see this Ministerial Conference not as just another staging post on the long road of trade negotiations, but as the place and moment where we came together and crystallized and capitalised on the spirit of unity that made the launch of the Doha Development Agenda so historic.